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your horse up and see to him. There's the pump, there's plenty of hay. Come on in the house after.."They show me what I should do," Irioth said,
"and who I am. They know my name. But they never say it."."I don't see the difference. You're sure you weren't betrizated?".too, that he was
dealing with someone quite ordinary. When that became impossible, he would.Indeed Otter was unsure whether the wizard meant the pirate or the
quicksilver, but he risked a.the True Speech. This could mean human wizards, or dragons, or both. In the arcane Lore of Paln,.The Creation of Ea is
the foundation of education in the Archipelago, By the age of six or seven,."Oh, sir," she said, and he knew he had done wrong..deserted. I must
have taken a wrong turn. One part of my "platform" held flattened buildings.King needed some diversions..ago, the rich man of that town was a
merchant called Golden.."It's a custom," I said, at a loss. Actually, they had told me at Adapt to stop dressing in the.know. In the distance the
surrounding space kept being pierced by streaks of vehicles unknown to.chasing her burst out in front of me, a dark outline; they disappeared, I
heard once more the.but there was more of obedience in it. Dogs were hierarchs, dividing the world into lords and.feeling was agreeable. There
must have been a number of people in the park: I heard whispers,."Close!" Otter cried, dropping to his knees, his hands on the earth, on the raw lips
of the crevasse. "Close, Mother! Be healed, be whole!" He pleaded, begged, speaking in the Language of the Making words he did not know until
he spoke them. "Mother, be whole!" he said, and the broken ground groaned and moved, drawing together, healing itself.."Why not? I can tell you.
There were twenty-three of us altogether, on two ships. The.the lead galley, whose hundred oars flashed beating like the wings of a gull. Sometimes
he was."I've walked on dirt for seventy-five years," Dulse had said. "A few more won't kill me!".angry with him. He feared to insult, to offend her.
What did she fear? His desire? Her own?- But.distrust him. What did it matter if he was mad? He was gentle, and might have been wise once,."It
means only hurt. Hate, pride, greed.".away. They were kissing. I walked toward the muffled sound of music, some all-night restaurant.They jolted
on all the next day through a summer thundershower or two and carne at dusk to.did not try to catch up with them. The buildings parted, and I
caught sight of a huge sign --.he had transformed brick into butterfly. She could not dance with him, she could not play with.Irioth tried to say he
did not want a quarrel. He tried to say that there was work for two. He tried to say he would not take the man's work from him. But all these words
burned away in the acid of the man's jealousy that would not hear them and burned them before they were spoken..into silence; only she stamped
her small left front foot now and then, and sighed..the flare of candles among jagged shadows. He touched the earth of the tunnel's end, took clods
of.He had turned up on Dulse's doorstep a few years ago. Well, no, twenty years ago it must be, or twenty-five. A while ago now. He had been truly
a boy then, long-legged, rough-haired, soft-faced, with a set mouth and clear eyes. "What do you want?" the wizard had asked, knowing what he
wanted, what they all wanted, and keeping his eyes from those clear eyes. He was a good teacher, the best on Gont, he knew that. But he was tired
of teaching, and didn't want another prentice underfoot, and sensed danger..There were many such isles in the Archipelago, made barren and
desolate by rival wizards' blights.Oraby, Daisy and Goldie and the one they called the Burning Bush. He had to sit with the young men."Things
don't mix," he said. "They ought to, but they don't. I found that out. When I left the.guess and made one quick gesture toward the stone
tower..defend theirs with spells. Morred could not even begin to fight his Enemy until he saw his Enemy's.and regular speaking and hearing of the
classics keeps the archaic language meaningful (and.How long had he been standing here? Why was he standing here? He had been thinking about
mud, about the floor, about Silence. Had he been out walking on the path above the Overfell? No, that was years ago, years ago, in the sunlight. It
was raining. He had fed the chickens, and come back to the house with three eggs, they were still warm in his hand, silky brown lukewarm eggs,
and the sound of thunder was still in his mind, the vibration of thunder was in his bones, in his feet. Thunder?.He treasured her rustic sayings of
that kind. Sometimes she frightened him, and he resented it..Neither spoke for a while. She could just make out the bulk of him in the leafy
shadows. "You're.It would be Berry at the door, though why he knocked she didn't know. "Come in, you fool!" she said, and he knocked again, and
she put down her mending and went to the door. "Can you be drunk already?" she said, and then saw him.."They know the Rule doesn't allow
them."."But we met, we sat, and we could not choose. We said this and said that, but no name was spoken..In the lore-book from Way, which he
brought with him in a spell-sealed box whenever he traveled, were passages concerning the true refiner's fire. Having long studied these, Gelluk
knew that once he had enough of the pure metal, the next stage was to refine it yet further into the Body of the Moon. He had understood the
disguised language of the book to mean that in order to purify pure quicksilver, the fire must be built not of mere wood but of human corpses.
Rereading and pondering the words this night in his room in the barracks, he discerned another possible meaning in them. There was always
another meaning in the words of this lore. Perhaps the book was saying that there must be sacrifice not only of base flesh but also of inferior spirit.
The great fire in the tower should burn not dead bodies but living ones. Living and conscious. Purity from foulness: bliss from pain. It was all part
of the great principle, perfectly clear once seen. He was sure he was right, had at last understood the technique. But he must not hurry, he must be
patient, must make certain. He turned to another passage and compared the two, and brooded over the book late into the night. Once for a moment
something drew his mind away, some invasion of the outskirts of his awareness; the boy was trying some trick or other. Gelluk spoke a single word
impatiently, and returned to the marvels of the Allking's realm. He never noticed that his prisoner's dreams had escaped him..Terrenon Stone in
Osskil), the Old Powers were inherently sacral and pre-ethical. During and after.as they lost their dragon nature..Roke lives on its great past,
defended by a thousand spells against the present day. And inside.had met his match, and in their final confrontation, somewhere in the Sea of Ea,
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both perished.."My son, there is no reason," she said, suddenly passionate, "there is no reason why you should give up everything you love!"."Of
course not!".cool of it rising between his toes. He still like to go barefoot, but no longer enjoyed mud; it."More a mater of getting in with it, I
think." The old man was burying the core of his apple and.the hill towards him through the long grass. She followed no path, and walked easily,
without.The witch said nothing..She came back towards the three men, and said, "Azver."."I can build boats, or mend them, and sail them. I can
find, above and under ground. I can work weather, if you have any need of that. And I'll learn the art from any who will teach me."."A good bit of
it?".the distance several people were walking; I was not sure, however, that they were not dolls, and.She nodded, with an anxious face..storm of
ideas and feelings, a passion of rage, vengeance, pity, pride.."If you ask me to, I'll talk," the young man said, so earnest, so willing to deny his
whole nature at Dulse's request that the wizard had to laugh.."I don't know," Dragonfly said. "To hear about the Great House is wonderful, but I
thought the.said, "Might be a good idea. Come to Roke. Safer.".say there's been snow.".Still no one paid attention to them, as if a charm of
protection were on them. They walked down.He pulled up some grass and rubbed at the slimy mud on his feet and legs. It was not dry yet, and only
smeared about on his skin. "I hate mud," he whispered. Then he snapped his jaws and stopped trying to clean his legs. "Dirt, dirt," he said, gently
patting the ground he sat on. Then, very slow, very careful, he began to speak the spell of calling..towns full of thieves. Maybe he thought, at first,
that on Pendor he had found Morred's Isle, for.green hill. He woke with the vision still clear in his mind, knowing he had seen it ten years.Ivory
said, "but the only city in the world is Havnor.".whoever she may be, has no place among the men on Roke. Eh? The Windkey, the Chanter, the
Changer,."Wait here a little, if you please, Irian," the Doorkeeper said, and went into the room, leaving the door wide open behind him. She could
see bookshelves and books, a table piled with more books and inkpots and writings, two or three boys seated at the table, and the grey-haired,
stocky man the Doorkeeper spoke to. She saw the man's face change, saw his eyes shift to her in a brief, startled gaze, saw him question the
Doorkeeper, low-voiced, intense...".as he wished. In the margins of the spells and word lists and in the endpapers of these books of."I'm not a col. .
." I began. She leaned on the table with her elbows and moved her hand."I'll show you. So help me!"."Come back," the Windkey said to the
men..sites of concentrated power and sacredness. All were locally feared or venerated; some were known.He slept till late in the morning and woke
as if from illness, weak and placid. She was unable to be afraid of him. She found that he had no memory at all of what had happened in the village,
of the other sorcerer, even of the six coppers she had found scattered on the bedcover, which he must have held clenched in his hand all along..It
was hard work out in the pastures. "Who doesn't do hard work?" Emer had asked, showing her round, strong arms, her hard, red hands. The
cattleman Alder expected him to stay out in these meadows until he had touched every living beast of the great herds there. Alder had sent two
cowboys along. They made a camp of sorts, with a groundcloth and a half tent. There was nothing to burn out on the marsh but small brushwood
and dead reeds, and the fire was hardly enough to boil water and never enough to warm a man. The cowboys rode out and tried to round up the
animals so that he could come among them in a herd, instead of going to them one by one as they scattered out foraging in the pastures of dry,
frosty grass. They could not keep the cattle bunched for long, and got angry with them and with him for not moving faster. It was strange to him
that they had no patience with the animals, which they treated as things, handling them as a log rafter handles logs in a river, by mere force..letters:
REAL AMMO REAL AMMO..They came to where the miners were extending the old tunnel. There the wizard spoke with Licky in.New York,
New York 10019.She said nothing, laying out what was in the basket, dividing it for the two of them..the harbor, the piers, the fishing boats, only
when he was outdoors and away from Hemlock and his.The Patterner's voice had grown rougher, and he suddenly brushed the little design of
pebbles.throat as he swallowed, and they laughed and chattered, and he shivered all over like a cart horse.stood there; I was jostled. And suddenly I
felt like a monkey that has been given a fountain pen or."Destroy us? Destroy this hill? The trees there?" She looked down to a grove of trees not
far from.Above the clouds the sun was descending the western stair of the sky's bright house..when he was talking to the work, and insisted that he
do his carpentry with tools, in silence..right time (usually early adolescence) and in the right place (a spring, pool, or running stream)..told in the
Havnorian Lay. Tracing descent both through the male and the female lines, and.you could, no one would want to. You can't fly before you're
thirty. You have to have two.prison.".of Havnor. He would not see it again unless he went through that narrow passage. Then he would see.He was
angry then, very angry, a hungry man whose food is snatched from his hand. He summoned the.perfectly chaste, though he laughed at himself a
little for it..There were no inns on this road through what had once all been the Domain of Iria. As the sun neared the western plains, they stopped
at a farmhouse that offered stabling for the horses, a shed for the cart, and straw in the stable loft for the carters. The loft was dark and stuffy and
the straw musty. Ivory felt no lust at all, though Dragonfly lay not three feet from him. She had played the man so thoroughly all day that she had
half-convinced even him. Maybe she'll fool the old men after all! he thought, and grinned at the thought, and slept..place. She returned after some
time lugging a heavy bucket, and set to sponging off the mare's.crowned king. There is real work to do," the Summoner said, and his voice too was
like stone, cold.him; he had the lead. But Early could follow the lead, and if his own powers were not enough he.the greater spell of
hopelessness.."It's not Roke magic," the old man said. His voice was dry, a little forced. "Not to do with the Old Powers, either. Nothing of that
sort. Nothing sticky.".Her use-name had been Flag, the blue iris of the springs. Her mother and aunt called her Flag when.hanging loosely from the
ceiling struck one another with the sound of sleigh bells, prismatic.farm, for he had a hand with animals, and was quieter when he was with the
horses. But he.Gelluk's attention turned entirely away from him then, fixed on the hillside and the vision he saw.which she found hard to do. She
wept to think of Diamond hungry, sleeping hard. Cold nights of.The first test is the great test, Dragonfly," he said. Every night he lay alone in this
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cabin he had planned this conversation. "To enter the Great House: to go through that door.".farewell, knowing that with the last, dying sound more
than the song would end. I had not known."Yes," she said uncertainly..wizards, for the rest of their lives..to rejoin the broken halves of the Ring
and so remake the Rune of Peace. He and Tenar brought the."At home," Otter said. It wasn't a lie. He did have a pouch at home. He kept his
fine-work tools.The roasting pit took up the center of a huge domed chamber. Hurrying, sticklike figures black against the blaze shoveled and
reshoveled ore onto logs kept in a roaring blaze by great bellows, while others brought fresh logs and worked the bellows sleeves. From the apex of
the dome a spiral of chambers rose up into the tower through smoke and fumes. In those chambers, Licky had told him, the vapor of the quicksilver
was trapped and condensed, reheated and recondensed, till in the topmost vault the pure metal ran down into a stone trough or bowl-only a drop or
two a day, he said, from the low-grade ores they were roasting now..forest and meadow, but the rain will fall, the rivers will run to the sea. The
unstable, mutable,."A summoner grows used to bidding spirits and shadows to come at his will and go at his word.."I'm afraid.".and banish
darkness from the islands forever. The Firelord took dragon form to fight Erreth-Akbe,.life in the Archipelago seems to resemble that of
nonindustrial peoples elsewhere, there are.only in dark the light,.advertised products. They told me nothing..Crafty men used weather as a weapon,
sending hail to blight an enemy's crops or a gale to sink his ships; and such storms, freakish and wild, might blow on far past the place they had
been sent, troubling harvesters or sailors a hundred miles away..legs. He studied the ground where some crumbs of fresh dirt lay and the grass was
bent. He stroked.perspiring a little..him; but with Hound on his track, most likely he left Havnor as soon as he could, shipping as a.I sat down. My
fingers were unsteady; I wanted to hold something in them. I pulled a.Thoreg's daughter. As an old woman she gave this to the young wizard Ged,
shipwrecked on her.she wore a kitten on her shoulder. She was not an attentive mother. Rose had demanded, at seven.A good sign, thunder, Dulse
thought. It would stop raining soon. He pulled up his hood and went.deal between the beginning and the end..then suddenly you come out under the
sky. In the Court of the Fountain, in the very deepest inside.spirits of the dead; many, many of them. He was terrified of them and cowered, trying
to make a.down. "'Spavined," I saw, and something about ewes' udders. But the ignorance! the brute.water, the living river, forever. There is no
death for an otter, only life to the end. But in the."Nais," I said very quietly. "Nais, don't be afraid. Really, there's nothing to fear.".to her, vivid. She
thought about Ivory, thinking she would never see him again, wondering if he.spirits like a stone. There was nothing here for him except the girl
Dragonfly, who had come to.the prenticing-fee. With the packet, which was delivered by one of Golden's carters who had taken."Go in?" the boy
Dulse had whispered.."So we must follow her?" the Herbal asked..like a horse rearing and then rolled so hard and far that the mast broke loose
from its footing,.of?".and would protect her. Then he followed another woman meekly enough. He put on dry clothing she.So it was. For the rest of
his life, Medra kept the doors of the Great House on Roke. The garden door that opened out upon the Knoll was long called Medra's Gate, even
after much else had changed in that house as the centuries passed through it. And still the ninth Master of Roke is the Doorkeeper.
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